

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Morgantown Pedestrian Safety Board Meeting Minutes
Public Safety Building - Morgantown, WV

Monday, January 9, 2012, 4:30 – 5:30 PM
The Morgantown Pedestrian Safety Board’s mission is to promote a walkable environment throughout the City by developing safe, attractive, and accessible walkways that connect neighborhoods and destinations.

I. Call to Order
II. Attendance Check & board membership verification Chair Christiaan Abildso, Bill Reger-Nash, Dwight Harshbarger, Jimmie Simmons, George Lilley, Michael Graham, Matt Cross, Hugh Kierig, Mary Gutmann, Maria Smith, Margaret Stout,  Jan Derry, Maria Brann, MPO representative Danielle Williams, William Blosser, Bill Austin, Jan Derry, Claire Chantler
III. December minutes approval (attached) Motion by Kierig, seconded.  Passed by unanimous voice vote. 
IV. Old business 

a. Board membership changes add 1, remove 3 – Abildso, to confirm at 1/11/12 TC
b. Website updated to include links to state code and request for services
c. Motion by Jimmie Simmons to recommend Jan Derry as the representative of people with disabilities, seconded. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

d. Motion by Reger-Nash to recommend Margaret Stout as a member of the PSB. Second by Mary Gutmann.  Passed by unanimous voice vote.   
V. Committee Reports

a. Traffic Commission (Abildso, Davis)

i. Presentation re: South University by Mark Derry (see attached report).   There is no state ADA coordinator.  Suit against the state will be filed by Mark Derry. 
ii. Complete Streets legislation will be on Traffic Commission agenda for January 2012 to urge City Council to encourage state legislators to adopt Complete Streets (CS) legislation.  There was recent federal legislation passed pushing states to adopt CS legislation; national CS advocates have offered support for our efforts.   A letter will go to the WV DOH.  AARP is interested in pushing Complete Streets.  George Lilley is willing to contact the State AARP director. 
iii. Comment:  It was recommended that the Campus Connector be included in the Morgantown City Traffic Commission to WVU re: Evansdale Plan.
b. City Engineer report (Davis)   Mr. Davis is not in attendance. 
i. Snow removal enforcement – Businesses have been informed.  Residents are currently being notified. 
ii. Sidewalk condition report

iii. Paper streets
c. Greater Monongalia County Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO).  See attached Truck Traffic Downtown Study power point presentation. Public Safety: Trucks impact Air quality, breathability, multi-modal travel impacts. There is a 10% tolerance for weight loads on WV state roads, therefore 88,000 lbs are tolerated, whereas federal highways have no such tolerance.  The outcome is that the state roads are used more by heavy trucks.  This brings the heavy trucks into downtown Morgantown.   

Conclusions:  See attached presentation.  Danielle spoke with the state about maintenance costs on the road.  The state DOH says they are data driven and therefore we (MPO and PSB) need set scope of work clearly.  

Mr. Cross suggested that we solicit input from trucking firms.  General agreement with this comment. 
Mr. Abildso pointed out that there is a need to determine stopping distance for a truck with a 88,000-lb load. 

Bill Austin:  Technology is increasingly available to quantify the volume of traffic, including bicycles and pedestrians. Margaret Stout pointed out that people avoid areas because of the perceived danger associated with the truck traffic. The counts would be enriched with interview data as well.  

i. Long Range Transportation Plan  public meetings – Bill Austin reported that the meetings will be held at 7 pm on Jan 25 (South Middle)  and 26 (North Elementary)
d. Chair’s report, ongoing activities (Abildso)

i. Pedestrian count – should be included in MPO Long Range Transportation Plan.  
ii. Intersection behavior analysis – to be include in MPO LRTP?

1. Motion by Jimmie Simmons to conduct observational analysis of three intersections prioritized by data on accidents. Second by Dwight Harshbarger.  Passed by unanimous voice vote.
2. Abildso, Gutmann, Cross, and Harshbarger will meet as a subcommittee to develop our priorities for intersection analysis

iii. Analysis of ped-vehicle accident data – ongoing with Damien Davis
1. Christiaan will provide a summary of ped accident data during Feb meeting.
e. Blog – hope is to have Sarah Bias and Mike Breiding develop and manage resources for social media communication about problem areas. 

f. Neighborhood reports (Simmons, Cross, Cohen, Biases, others) Jimmie reported there are major pedestrian concerns in Wiles Hill, including a crossing at crest of hill at 127 Willowdale Road – Abildso will present concern to Traffic Commission
Matt Cross reported that Suncrest had a major zoning violation (BZA), which has now been changed into a 6-foot sidewalk.

g. WVU report (Kierig) - April 12 WVU transportation fair.  Mr. Kierig will represent Ped Safety Board.  Christiaan will determine if there is anything left over from the Year of Active Transport that can be used as “giveaways”, to attract people to learn about the Ped Safety Board activities.  WVU may well be paying $5-6 million as a B&O tax in conjunction with Evansdale Development and some of these monies might be used for pedestrian infrastructure.  Grand Central Station is motivated to see an alternative route between campuses.   
h. Ken Martis’ class presentation re: University Ave (see attached).  This was a superb presentation.  University Corridor. 500,000 peds per school year.    
VI. New business
a. Maria Brann reported that her health communication graduate course will conduct formative research toward the development of a social marketing ped safety intervention.   Ideally, this will lead to grant proposals (WVDOH TEP, Safe Routes to Schools, Benedum Foundation, others).  The intention is to have the class report to April 1 Ped Safety Board and April 24m City Council meeting of the whole as well as the May 2 Traffic Commission meeting. 

b. Jan Derry pointed out that the curb cut on Van Voorhis across from Applebees is obstructed by the traffic light pole…will be presented to Traffic Commission by Abildso
c. Jimmie Simmons pointed out with new County Commission Bldg, there is a major sidewalk obstruction…will be presented to Traffic Commission by Abildso
VII. Other items
VIII. Next meeting February 6, 2012, 4:30-5:30 PM at Public Safety Building 
Meeting adjourned at 6:06 pm.  
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